

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
- w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Friday 28th February

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Thank you for your support this week with the Book Fair. Next week we celebrate World Book Day on Thursday and this year we are basing our theme around the book, 'Hello Mr World,' which deals with environmental issues. As a result we are asking the children to dress in green and/or blue and to make a 'recycled' hat. I look forward to your amazing creations.

<u>Attendance</u>

We are once again becoming concerned by our attendance figures and the impact long term and persistent absences are having on a consistent education for some children. Although sympathetic to family circumstances we are unable to authorise term time holidays, yet many families still take them and our attendance figures are just below the national average. I am sure you want your children to continue to be educated in an outstanding school and I am asking you for your support to ensure this is the case moving forward. Thank you.

<u>Lent</u>

As we are now in the season of Lent we will be celebrating breakfast Mass each Thursday at 8am starting next week, 5th March. Following Mass there will be a light breakfast served for the children in the hall. In addition during Lent we will be raising money for CAFOD, with each class undertaking a fundraiser – I look forward as ever to your generous support.

Open Night

Open Night this term has been added to the calendar on Wednesday 25th March from 4-6pm. More details to follow:

Thank you as always for your continued support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





